Board of Director
Workshop Meeting Minutes
Math and Science Academy
Thursday, March 20, 2014
8430 Woodbury Crossing, Woodbury, MN  55125


Policy 201.1

Discussion regarding the Board of Directors Election policy.  The document should be changed to reflect the date change from November to April moving forward.  New Board members will be seated in June.   It should be noted that the student election will remain the same as in the past with the election being the end of May and term to begin in September.  Discussion was also now around electronic ballots. Justin has set the elections that parents can sign in on Skyward to vote as each PERSON has a sign in.  If they wish, they may also stop in the office to pick up a paper ballot and those will be tracked.   Justin and Teri Sue were appointed by the board to oversee the election process.

Authorizer Goals
Bob discussed that  there were a few small changes to the Authorizer goals.  Goal 2 is the addition of St. Croix Prepatory Charter School.  Goal 5 is a new goal around MCA, PSAT or ACT subject areas.  Goal 7 was adjusted around 10% of concerns in surveys will have formal plans to address them.  Current authorizer is proposing a 5 year contract.  Glory, our current authorizer will attend the May meeting.

Budget adjustments
Teri Sue reported from the finance committee regarding amending the budget to include the purchase of laptop computers for student 1:1 usage.  
By-laws Review
Annual review of current by-laws with changes.  No additional changes.
Strategic Plan 
The Board will update the “Academics” section of the Strategic Plan to indicate a goal “Wellness” – Heart monitors are used to determine if a student is meeting their heart rate goal”.  This should be finalized at the next meeting.
Director’s Evaluation

Bob Kreischer’s evaluation was completed by the Board.  A few things were identified that he needs to focus on.  There is not anything of big concern.  

Bob was concerned about the lack of BOD members that reviewed him.  Out of nine people, only five BOD members completed the evaluation.  Bob stated that it wasn’t fair not to look at the staff/teacher evaluations to get an overall idea of how he did.  He also stated that the BOD sees him once per month, not every day interactions.  Lisa said that three teachers looked at the teacher evaluations.  Not all the BOD members did.  Bob’s concern is that there is not enough information from staff to decide to hire, not rehire, or put on probation (if the evaluation process continues this way).   He suggested this be changed for next year.  Amy Otteson commented that, as a Board member, she would like to hear from all teachers.   Lisa Anderson said it wasn’t done on purpose.  Bob reiterated that he would like as much information as possible to make the right decision on his performance.

Dean Position Posting

There were a few changes on the Dean (now called the “Assistant Director”) job description.  The decision to name this “Assistant Director” is because there will be more duties than just the college counseling.  This is to be a full time position.  

Mrs. Mooney will be here for the first part of the year – it is important for a face to be here for the seniors (next year’s seniors) and someone who knows the students.   In addition, Susan should train the new Assistant Director and show how things have been done.  

Sandeep wanted to clarify who the positions report to:  Assistant Director reports to the Director; Director reports to the BOD.

Position is being posted tomorrow on the website (March 21st), and Lisa Anderson will post this weekend on various career websites.

Election Ballots

Only a few corrections needed on the election ballot - change the names so they look consistent.  A “write in” section under each category should be added.  Teri Sue Hitchcock will inform the Election Committee of the changes and she is the contact person for the elections.

The ballots will be on the website starting tomorrow (Friday, March 21st).  

Building Company Board Terms

The Building Company needs two BOD members elected by the Board.  Cyndi Bluhm does not want to continue.   She has been remarkable and very efficient.  However, she is officially done.  David Loomis is taking over for the time being.  The Building Company typically meets at 4:30 on Mondays twice a month.  The Building Company will probably shift gears and won’t be just focusing on the new building.  Lisa Anderson and Bob Kreischer have decided to continue with the Building Company.  
Board and Director Responsibilities

Bob handed out several articles to read  – Gatekeeps and Cheerleaders, Role of the Head of the School/Role of the Board of Trustees, and Bad News Boards.  At the next BOD meeting there can be a discussion on these articles.
Booster Club

MSA parent, Tom Koperski pitched the idea of a Booster Club.  Tom came prepared and had talked with Jerry Shelton, Thomas Church, Shannon Froberg, and Molly Molitor.  His vision for this would be all inclusive; performance arts, sports, and extracurricular activities.  

The Alternative Funding Committee realized they needed another group to help them with the coordinating of events.  Some of these responsibilities should be taken care of by the Activities Director.  Tom Koperski has a background to help create the Booster Club.  He mentioned that there are some things that are needed quickly; such as a non-profit to become a charitable organization.  We could use MSA as part of the legal name for the Booster Club.  If this is approved, Tom will file paperwork tomorrow to get this going so we can start receiving grants.  

Sandeep asked why we can’t we use our 501(c)3.  There might be one person that takes over the entire organization.  Any grant they apply for has a $2 million base, rather than the $60,000.  Grants may be approved easier than coming from a $2 million base.  They can qualify for grants that we as a school cannot.  

Someone from the BOD would have to be part of this charitable organization.  All the funds would be controlled by the Booster Club.  Less responsibility for the school, but still need someone from the BOD responsible with the group.  This will be added as a new business item on the BOD agenda.

On a separate note, Bob discussed how much an impact Thomas Church has made at MSA.  He manages three different activities; Nordic Ski, Track and Field, and Cross Country.  He has 60 kids out for track this year.  We will be hiring an Assistant Coach to help Tom.  

MSA Logo

Not much has been done on the MSA logo.  

School Name on the Building – RFP status

Putting a school name sign on the new building should be decided by the Building Company.  Sandeep thinks it would be best to have the Building Company responsible for this decision.

990s

Judith Darling, BKDA (MSA’s accountant), will be taking care of the 990s.  This will be added as a new business item on the BOD agenda.
Teri Sue Stipend
Teri Sue Hitchcock took courses for FabLab with Cheri Howe last summer.  Teri Sue has  volunteered by giving up her prep period to be part of FabLab.  It was agreed at the BOD meeting that she would be paid a stipend of $750.00.  Bob would like to add $250.00 to make it a $1,000.00 stipend for helping in FabLab.  This will be added as a new business item on the BOD agenda.
Lauren Zachman Full Time Benefits

Last Spring the Finance Committee approved an FTE status change.  Because Lauren teaches four classes this year, and will only teach three classes next year – she should be “grandfathered” in to keep her full benefits at 50%.  Lauren is the only employee being affected negatively next year.  Everyone in the Finance Committee agreed that this wasn’t fair.  This will be added as a new business item on the BOD agenda.
1-1 Laptops

Motion to approve 500 laptops will be added as a new business item on the BOD agenda.
Hourly Employees Paid Only if They Work

A few hourly employees were paid for not working on the snow days (this includes the office staff and Educational Assistants).  These employees have the choice to work, but must get the director’s approval.  Going forward, any days off (i.e., snow days) will not be paid if not working.  

Need Approval From Director for Extended Vacations

Any staff that is taking unpaid days and extending vacation should have the director’s approval.  Any days off past the ten personal days given need approval.  Bob said that this is stated in the Employee Handbook, but staff is not doing this.    Also, any staff that wants to extend winter or spring break, need approval.  

It was agreed upon that the entire section in the Employee Handbook “Leave of Absences” needs to be reviewed.
